
Frederick County Local Management Board Minutes 
June 27, 2016 

MHA Community Services Wing, 226 South Jefferson Street Frederick, MD 

 

Attendees:  Shannon Aleshire, Marsha Duncan, Linda Yale, Chief Ed Hargis, Kathleen Hartsock, Ralph 

Hertges, Lindsey Bernier, Stacy Wantz, Miles Ward, Miriam Dobson, Wayne Horrell, Leslie Barnes, 

Jennifer Barker-Frey and Pat Fleet 

 

I.  Kathleen Hartsock called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  The members 

introduced themselves and new member Wayne Horrell gave a brief summary of his background. 

          

II.       The LMB Minutes from, May 2, 2016 were unanimously approved with a motion made by Marsha 
Duncan and a second by Ralph Hertges. 
  
III.       Leslie Barnes expressed a need for a new board chair and co chair and asked the members if 
they were interested to contact her privately. 
 
IV.       The Needs Assessment is still being worked on by Ascendient, they were able to provide enough 
information for the Community Partnership Grant Application. 
 
V.     Grant Updates 

 The Community Partnership Agreement was submitted on May 20th we heard back that 
the grant was awarded with 2 stipulations.  1.  They want us to develop a relationship 
with COIP.  2.  They want to discuss performance measures. 

 The Home visiting application was submitted to Maryland Department of Education on 
June 14. 

 The Resource Development Grant is being spent on the needs assessment.  We would 
like to use some funds for a strategic planning session if possible during the September 
meeting.  

 
VI. Sharing 

 Maryland Coalition of Families is starting a Peer Support family outreach program. 

 Alert Training can be watched on the LA County Sheriffs Site, there are 2 videos. 

 MHA will be holding an Active Shooter Training for their staff soon. 
 
VII.   The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 
 

Next Meeting 
July 25th, 2016 

2 pm – 4pm 
 

MHA Community Services Wing, 226 South Jefferson Street, Frederick, MD 21701 


